
No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock moving directly to an approved 

slaughter facility.  

No CVI or Import Permit is required for livestock (except Equine) moving directly from 
a farm/ranch in a neighboring state to an approved auction market.  

Import Permit is required. 

 

Official Identification is required.  

 (List the ear tag or microchip AND plastic ear tag #s on the CVI) 

 

Movement into South Dakota – See INTERSTATE Movement  

 

Movement within South Dakota – See INTRASTATE Movement 

A CERTIFICATE OF VETERINARY INSPECTION (CVI) MUST ACCOMPANY ALL 

ANIMALS ENTERING THE STATE 

Elk and Deer (Cervidae) 

Additional Requirements or Exceptions 

https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/2024%20requirement%20design%20-%20Cervidae%20Intrastate.pdf
https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/2024%20requirement%20design%20-%20Cervidae%20Interstate.pdf
https://aib.sd.gov/pdfs/Auction%20Markets%20List.pdf



